DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001
ARLINGTON, VA 22204-2490

Doclcet No. 7124-21

Ref: Signature Date

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 of
Title 10, United States Code. After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of your
naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence
submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice. Consequently,
your application has been denied.

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 13
January 2022. The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request. Your
allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and
procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board. Documentary material considered by the Board
consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof relevant portions of
your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.

You requested Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH) single for former permanent duty station (PDS) zip
code from 18 March 2021 to 1 November 2021. The Board, in its review of your entire record and
application, carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions. However, the
Board concluded that you were transferred from effective 5
April 2021 and joined for duty with effective 5 April 2021.
Your BAH at the single rate was appropriately stopped effective 4 April 2021. Your master military pay
account (MMPA) reflects single BAH at PDS zip code was started effective 1 November 2021. As
stated in your BUPERS PCS orders, the appropriate action was to contact your local household goods
(HHG) personal property office and request for non-temporary storage during the period of time in
between the homeport shift. The decision to retain housing in the Harea was voluntary.

Therefore, the Board found no error or injustice with your record.

In the absence of sufficient new evidence for reconsideration, the decision of the Board is final,
and your only recourse would be to seek relief, at no cost to the Board, from a court of
appropriate jurisdiction.

Sincerely,
2/14/2022

Deputy Director





